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South Hadley Drug & Alcohol Prevention Coalition Est.2005
_____________________________________________________________________________
Meeting Minutes
Wednesday, June 8, 2016         6:30—8pm         South Hadley High School Library
Sector Representatives Present: Greg Petrosky (Medical); Steve Fleming (Law Enforcement); Luke Petrosky & Taylor Gelinas (Youth); Vincent Napoli (School); Tina Lukasik (Parent);  Walter Morse (Civic Organization); John Helin (Business)
Coalition Partners Present:  Susan Cook;  Eleanor Small; Heather Warner
Coalition Staff Present: KWP; Angela Wang 
	Topic
	Action to be Taken/Decision to be Made
	Who is responsible

	Welcome
	Introductions.            
1. Review of the Prom:  went very well, maybe the best ever. PD had “party patrols” and saw no problems. No signs of drugs or alcohol.

	KWP
Steve F

	Coalition Capacity Building
	1. Vote to approve May minutes:   Approved
2. Vote to approve special projects from roll-over funds:
Approved expenditure for Movie/Safety Night in September ($500).

Approved honorarium for Dr. Jose Pangan ($200).
Approved gift card thank you to Chief Labrie (retiring) $50
3. Evaluation of Coalition:

Review of template;  distribution of Northampton report as an example; discussion of who should complete this; distribution will be on-line with Survey Monkey; suggested edits on questions or format; additional feedback sought via e-mail.

4. Family Skills Training being offered by Ruth Ever in Easthampton at the end of June. Tina Lukasik will attend. Additional members can also attend.  If interested e-mail Karen at kwalshpio@shschools.com ASAP.

5. Letter-writing campaign proposed to continue through the summer. KWP to send resource materials.
6. Our Sub-Committees
Policies/Compliance Sub-Committee:

        Steve Fleming                           Vinnie Napoli
        Dave Labrie                              Pat Lemieux
        Denise Kelly-Lechat                Jane Gawron
        Sharon Hart                             Ira Brezinsky
        Marilyn Ishler                         John Scibak
       Kevin McAllister                      Karen Walsh Pio
       Laurie Loisel                             Tony Scibelli
 Parent/Student Education Sub-Committee:

      Greg Petrosky                           Chris Sweklo
      Walter Morse                            Liz Wood
      Sr. Cathy Ormond                    Susan Cook
      Tara Cole                                   Diana Bonneville
      Michelle Bussiere                      Amy Foley
      Nick Young                               John Helin
      Danielle Stelma                        Karen Jacobus
     Dianna Goldberg                      Jennifer Balut
     Eleanor Small                          
Sub-Committee Membership can be switched upon request.                           
	KWP

Membership
Heather W
Tina
KWP

Membership

	Reduce Youth Substance Use
	1. Youth Driving with Goggles review
Newspaper article provided for members to view. The event was well-received by the students.  Steve estimated as many as 300 students tried the course.
2. Peer Leader pre-Prom presentation: Above the Influence strategy led by Peer Leaders, paired with SHIMPROV students

3. Presentation in July:

Dr. Jose Pangan on marijuana, on July 14 at the public library at 6:30 pm.  Steve F to determine if he might participate with discussion of enforcement challenges.  Dr. Pangan’s materials reviewed.  Discussion of how to present: a pro and con presentation?  A fact-based only presentation? The difficulty of separating medical marijuana use from social legalization. There is concern that not acknowledging medical use and need for more research would turn people off.  KWP is concerned about creating confusion between medical use (we are not presenting on that, it is already legal) and the possible vote to expand use of marijuana.
4. Discussion of how to involve youth more in highlighting the dangers of marijuana to their peers. KWP pointed out that even among the Peer Leader group, not all students are opposed to full legalization.  The Peer Leaders have not come forward with ideas or commitment to produce a “product” (skit, video, research ofdata) to present to their peers on this issue of decreasing marijuana use. Marijuana seems the most conflict-laden of all the substances for the students.  KWP will survey the Peer Leaders over the summer on the issues involved to determine obstacles.
	Steve F    
Taylor G
Tina L

Angela W



	New Business
	Closing Announcements:  

Presentation with Dr. Jose Pangan on July 14 

Safety & Movie Night at the Middle School on Sept 9
NEXT MEETING:  September  14th
6:30 pm at the HS Library
ADJOURNED:  8:30  pm
	


The mission of the South Hadley Prevention Coalition is to collaboratively initiate, coordinate,
      and sustain prevention & intervention efforts that reduce youth substance use within
                                                                      the town of South Hadley
53 Newton Street  South Hadley, MA 01075  *  413.538.5063 ext. 3612  *  kwalshpio@shschools.com  * www.southhadleyprevents.org









